[image: image1.png]


The KEMPTON NEW CHURCH NOTE HOME – March 21, 2019
P.O. Box 140, 583 Hawk Mountain Rd., Kempton, PA 19529  (  610-756-6140  (  society@kncs.org
The KEMPTON NEW CHURCH NOTE HOME – March 21, 2019
   page 2

Friday, March 22

6:30 P.M. POTLUCK Feast of Charity 



7:45 P.M. Doctrinal Class on Conscience

Sunday, March 24

10:00 A.M Family Service Usher/Setup: Matt Heiter     

Tuesday, March 26

7:30 P.M. Pastor’s Council. Anna Volden’s
Wednesday, March 27

7:30 P.M. Society Doctrinal Class on older children after they die. Kerr’s
Friday, March 29

NO SCHOOL (Faculty In-Service Day)

Sunday, March 31 

10:00 A.M. Combined Service. Usher/Setup: Jeremy Synnestvedt






Sunday School Teachers and Helpers: Nursery / Tabitha & Kaspar;                




4 years-K / Genta & Adele; 1st-3rd grades / Shayne & Luke; 4th-6th grades / 





Char; 7th-8th grades / Mark Wyncoll
APRIL
Thursday, April 4

Snack Bingo!
Doors open at 5:45 P.M.; Games 6:15 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. 
Friday, April 5

NO SCHOOL for GRADES 1-6. Parent-Teacher conferences this morning 




for children in these grades. Classes for Grades 7-12 as usual. 
Come Enjoy Tomorrow’s Potluck Feast of Charity and Class on Conscience: 

pot·luck  |  /pätˈlək/, noun: “used in reference to a situation in which one must take a chance that 

whatever is available will prove to be good or acceptable” 

[perfectly] ac·cept·a·ble  |  /əkˈseptəb(ə)l/, supposedly an adjective: “re-heated leftovers from one’s 

refrigerator”

clean·​up  |  /ˈklēn-ˌəp/, noun: “the fellowship-building act of making things clean and tidy after a 

potluck Feast of Charity, which takes hardly any time if fellows are able to pitch in”
Please submit notices for the April newsletter by the end of Tuesday, March 26. 
Parents of KNCS Students: Please don’t miss the fact that there is NO SCHOOL on Friday, March 29. 

New Contact Information: Effective immediately, my new e-mail address is gpcoffin1@gmail.com. Please add it to your address book before Tuesday, March 26. My current e-mail address will no longer be active after March 26, though I will continue to receive email there until then. On or about March 29, my new home phone number will be 215-947-4144. My cell will remain the same. – Gael Coffin

Something for Your Calendar – Snack Bingo! – solely for some all-ages society fun (young children would need your help to play). Thursday, April 4, 2019. Society Room. Doors open at 5:45 P.M.; games go from 6:15 to 8:00 P.M.  Bring a snack (or two or three or more) to gain admittance – or give them to Leona Fritch or Sarah Heiter beforehand (the preferred route, though not mandatory). The attached flyer explains how snacks relate to getting bingo cards and prizes (which are baskets of…snacks!).  Check it out! 
Glencairn Museum’s Mythology Summer Camp (in Bryn Athyn) - for nine and ten year-old children. 
Session One: June 17—June 21.    Session Two: June 24—June 29 
Learn about the myths and fables of the ancient Greeks, Romans, Mesopotamians, Egyptians, Celts, and Native Americans. Day starts with worship. Crafts, cooking, theme-related games and activities (including archery) follow. See how the tales of ancient gods, goddesses, and heroes illustrate the moral lessons present in the Lord’s Word. 

Registration is open and can be accomplished online by searching on bit.ly/GlencairnMythology2019 (also see attached flyer). Contact Christine McDonald with any questions (267-502-2995 or Christine.McDonald@glencairnmuseum.org) 
Position Available at Pittsburgh New Church and School: 
Accepting applications for a full-time Administrative Assistant/Office Manager position. 
The successful applicant will be responsible to cover basic office duties such as: answering phones, taking messages, setting appointments, managing online calendars, creating and editing documents, managing mail, ordering supplies, and other relevant office duties. More advanced duties include: website management, desktop publishing, marketing research, database management, project management, and coordination with state and local agencies to support the daily working of a private elementary day school. Holding student and staff records in confidence a must.  Must be supportive of the religious values of the church and school.

Minimum requirements for applicants: 1) High school diploma or equivalent. 2) Computer skills must include competence in using MS Office suite software and basic publishing software. Knowledge of WordPress a plus. 3) Must pass background checks needed for working with children. 
We are looking for a motivated person who would like to join a committed team of colleagues. All interested parties should send resume, cover letter, and three professional references to Dr. Joseph Nocera, admissions@pittsburghnewchurchschool.org by April 5.
Tennis Lessons: I am hoping to offer tennis lessons to beginner students this spring at the Kempton Community Center – to groups by age, or to individuals.  If interested, please contact me at vivienne.riley@gmail.com or through my work phone (610-756-6140; Ext. 214). Thanks – Vivienne 

Recommendation: Thea LaMastra’s freezer chickens are noticeably more tasty than the supermarket variety. Really delicious! (Sharing her phone number with permission: 610-562-2334.) – Char Jungé 

Vehicle Available: The registration is due for Dale’s 2001 S-10 Chevy truck. It has a mysterious problem: sometimes it doesn’t start. This makes it too unreliable for me to use. Presently it is not insured. Anyone willing to take it away for $500? – Gray (610-756-6070)
Hello to Kempton Community Center Members and Friends: The 56th Kempton Spring Sale was a huge success. Excellent volunteer help made it go particularly well (thank you to those from KNC who really pitched in!). There will be a buildings-and-grounds work party at KCC this Saturday, March 23, starting at 9:00 a.m. to spiff up the place for spring.  Come out and have some fun with your neighbors.  Some light work and some heavier work to be done.  Soft drinks provided. Happy spring! – Tom Kerr
A Way to Support the Kempton Fire Company: Attend their Spaghetti Supper on Friday, April 5.

March
The days just before spring

are a pregnant thing, 

a period of burgeoning, 

not bursting; not fragrant yet, 

not even wet (that’s April’s trick), 

but cool and clear and blue;

dry, hard ground

with leaves thrusting through – 

and snowdrops too. 

Birds come around again

singing, planning, building,

and the red of trees is seen

before the green.

This is the March of spring

preparing earth for birth again. 

                   – Yorvar Synnestvedt 
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